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 LA City Controller Kenneth Mejia Releases Financial Report, 
 “Leveraging Idle Special Funds,” and Finds Unspent Money: 
 Recommends City Spend $51 Million in Idle Funds, Including $10 
 Million for Housing & Homelessness 

 In analyzing $5.43 billion dollars held in 661 different special funds,  the City Controller’s Office 
 discovered 203 special funds that have had no activity for at least two years. 
 Astonishingly, 62 of them have been untouched for more than ten years. 

 While there are often specific restrictions on expenditures from these funds, the analysis shows 
 more than  $50 million in idle resources  that city  departments should deploy to meet the 
 purposes for which the funds were collected. This includes more than  $10 million earmarked 
 for vital housing and homelessness functions  . 

 Click here to read full report 

https://firebasestorage.googleapis.com/v0/b/lacontroller-2b7de.appspot.com/o/financial%20reports%2FFinal_Special_Funds_Report-2023.pdf?alt=media&token=5e628268-7878-4ac4-8990-fe6aedf18abb


 The report offers detailed proposals for utilizing these untouched resources, calling on 
 departments to submit expenditure plans for putting these idle funds to work. Controller Mejia 
 also recommends terminating a number of these funds to redeploy their balances – or to return 
 them to the source, including approximately $600,000 to the General Fund or General Fund 
 reserves. 

 Controller Mejia says, “Our commitment to transparency and accountability impels us to 
 continually press for maximizing the impact of public resources. Prudent reserves are vital for 
 long-term fiscal sustainability. Yet letting funds sit in obscure accounts for years at a time 
 shortchanges the people of Los Angeles at a time when they are insisting on greater 
 responsiveness from their City government.” 

 Chief Deputy Controller Rick Cole adds, “We will continue to monitor the use of public resources 
 and work for systemic change that eliminates bureaucratic barriers which slow progress. As 
 stewards of public funds, making the most of those resources is crucial to rebuilding public 
 trust.” 

 Controller Mejia thanks the dedicated staff of our Financial Analysis and Reporting team for their 
 timely work on this analysis and report. 


